
FAITH-BASED ADVISORY COMMITTEE      September 6, 2022 
 

 

Present were James Lafolette, Dean Hackett, Terry Cummings (arrived at 4:03pm), and Chris Hankel. Member 
Kristi Atkins and Council representatives Rod Hardin and Maria Duron were excused. Also present was City 
Recorder Lilly Alarcon-Strong and Youth Advisory Member Katelyn Wadkins.  Chris opened the meeting in 
prayer at 4:02pm. 
 
Youth Advisor Introduction 
Youth Advisory Member Katelyn Wadkins stated she is a high school senior and is involved in many sports and 
extra-curricular activities. She became involved with FBAC when replying to an email from Mr. Aaron Davis, a 
high school teacher, regarding students being interested in participating in City Committees. This new program 
is a way to open the door and encourage public participation and volunteerism as the youth will one day be 
leaders in this community. She stated she looked through the list and asked to be involved in FBAC as her first 
choice and is excited to be a part of the Committee. 
 
School Adoption: Service Ideas 
The Committee reviewed the school adoption list, made updates, and spoke regarding some of the efforts that 
have already been made, to include: 

• Sunday night prayers around the school that includes picking up trash and reporting any vandalism or 
security issues 

• Making security curtains for classroom doors 
• Providing:  

o Daycare, translators, and snacks during conferences 
o Snacks for staff once per month 
o Coats and gloves for kids during winter 
o Specific items for families in need 
o Enough school supplies for 80-100 students each year, until the school started providing free 

supplies to all students 
o Readers/listeners to help children with in class reading 

 
Lilly suggested churches consider providing a variety of shirts in different sizes and styles for students at the 
Junior High Schools and High School. This would allow students, who are dress-coded, to change into something 
that is not provided by the school as school provided clothing is specific and is an indicator to all that that person 
has been asked to change.  
 
Chris stated he will reach out to the Administrations at the Junior High and High School about needs in their 
schools and will let the Committee know what he finds out. 
 
James stated he will email elementary schools and do the same. 
 
National Faith & Blue Weekend Updates and Action Plan 
Terry stated Chaplains met with staff members of the Parks and Recreation Department and had a great 
brainstorming meeting (meeting mins attached). Terry stated the event is being combined with Hermiston Fall 
Festival which is planned for the entire weekend. The Chaplains will be in charge of “the service” as the FBAC 
did not meet during the summer months. All area law enforcement has been invited to attend and participate 
in the service. Kid activities are being planned, to include: bounce houses, games, free pumpkin carving, patrol 
cars, having a K-9 Officer/dog present, and more. 
 

Page 1 of 5



FAITH-BASED ADVISORY COMMITTEE      September 6, 2022 
 

 

A video is also being created and will be pushed out to the community to let them know that this event is a call 
to action for the faith community as this community continues to support its law enforcement officials. It’s also 
a way for law enforcement to see and hear the support their community has for them. 
 
Miscellaneous Discussion & Announcements 
Soul Care 
James presented (handouts attached) information regarding Soul Care, a new program from Good Shephard 
Hospital. The program in intended to develop and strengthen relationships between the hospital and the faith 
community by offering spiritual care in their facility. The Committee spoke on the benefits of this new program 
and their excitement to offer support to this endeavor. 
 
(Katelyn exited the meeting 4:50pm) 
 
Minutes  
Chris moved and Terry seconded to approve the minutes of the April meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 
(The Committee usually meets every other month with summers off. There were no meetings in May, June, 
July, or August.) 
 
Election of Committee Chair and Vice Chair through 06/30/2023 
Dean moved and Terry seconded to table this discussion and decision until every member is present. Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
Next Meeting 
Tuesday, October 4th at 4:00pm. Lilly stated this meeting is expected to be held in the new City Hall’s Council 
Chamber if the building is operational. If not, the Committee will meet in the Library’s Meeting Room. Lilly will 
let the Committee know prior to the meeting where the meeting will be held.  
 
Adjournment 
There was no other business and Dean adjourned the meeting in prayer at 4:58pm. 
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